
• Chinnery Evans & Nail, r.c.
Attorneys at Law 

October 24, 2022 

via e-mail at scott. ison@cityofls.net: david. bushek@citvofls.net 
Mr. Scott Ison, Chief Counsel of Infrastructure & Recreation 
Mr. David Bushek, Chief Counsel of Econ. Dev. & Planning 
Office of the City Attorney 
220 SE Green Street 
Lee's Summit, MO 64063 

Re: KC Dumpster Company, LLC -Assignment of Agreement #2019-032/2R to 
Summit Transfer, LLC 

Dear Mr. Ison and Mr. Bushek: 

We hope this letter finds you all well. 

As previously discussed over the course of the discussions and negotiations pertaining to the Solid 
Waste Processing Facility, we have discussed the possibility of KC Dumpster Company, LLC 
seeking an assignment of its current Agreement #2019-032/2R (the "Agreement"), attached hereto 
as Exhibit A, with the City of Lee's Summit, Missouri, to Summit Transfer, LLC. KC Dumpster 

Company, LLC's intention is that this assignment of the Agreement would be effective, January 1, 
2023, as of the date of this correspondence, formally requests the same. 

Furthermore, the contractor would also like to submit a price renewal sheet for 2023 as allowed in 
the structure of the PDA contract. See Ex. A - Exhibit G attached thereto. 

Lastly, as to the City's request as to any ownership changes pertaining to KC Dumpster Company, 
LLC and Summit Transfer, LLC, please note that the Manager and majority-in-interest owner of both 
KC Dumpster Company, LLC and Summit Transfer, LLC, continues to be Richard Rody Taylor. 
John Sheehy has a minority and non-controlling interest in both entities. 

If the City would like any additional information, please do not hesitate to let my office know. 
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